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CALL FOR PAPERS:

Symposium Honoring Steve Ellmann
Co-Sponsored by the Impact Center for Public Interest Law and 
the New York Law School Law Review

On April 17, 2020, New York Law School (NYLS) be will hosting a full-day symposium honoring the 
work of Steve Ellmann in the fields of South African constitutionalism and law school clinical theory 
and practice. Steve was a co-founder of the Clinical Theory Workshop and was a founder of the 
Clinical Law Review. He also was a co-founder of the South Africa Reading Group, which has been 
as important to the movement for justice in South Africa as the Clinical Theory Workshop and Clinical 
Law Review have been for the law school clinical movement.

Steve was inclusive, collegial, and a mentor to many of us. He was a supporter and practitioner of a 
collaborative and inclusive intellectual process. In honor of Steve, we will be devoting the afternoon 
of April 17 to hosting workshops for scholars, who are early in their careers, to present works in 
progress, abstracts, or even a page full of ideas in the fields of law school clinical theory and practice 
or South African constitutionalism.  

If you are interested, please submit your proposal to Rick Marsico at richard.marsico@nyls.edu by 
March 31. The final paper should be no more than 35 pages (double spaced) and must be sourced 
Bluebook style. We hope and expect to host a diverse group of scholars speaking from fresh and 
new perspectives.             

We look forward to hearing from you.

Penny Andrews, New York Law School 
Sue Bryant, CUNY Law School 
Donna Lee, CUNY Law School 
Rick Marsico, New York School  
Ian Weinstein, Fordham Law School

(Symposium planners)
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